
 

 A Reminder 

On May 14, 2017 we met as 
a congregation to review 
and approve a purpose 
statement and five guiding 
principles for our ministry 
as Hope Evangelical 
Lutheran Church. These 
were based upon biblical 
values of Jesus and Godõs 
vision for the church in 
mission. They help us 
define what it means to be 
faithful to our calling both 
as individuals and as a 
community of faith. 

They are ideals to which we 
agree, as a community of 
disciples of Christ, to be 
held accountable and 
certainly can call us to 
refocus our ministry 
practices and attitudes 
from our past. In other 
words, they help us to work 
in new directions for our 
ministry as a congregation. 
They call us to change and 
redirect our ministry 
efforts. 

 

 

As we do the survey as 
part of the call process, 
and as we build a profile 
of what we meant our 
new directions to be and 
what we need in pastoral 
leadership to get there. 
It is a good time for us 
to review these ideals 
again. Itõs a good time to 
ask how we may need to 
redirect our mission 
efforts. Itõs a good time 
to remind ourselves of 
what it means to be 
faithful to Godõs call.  

 

 Purpose Statement 

 and Guiding Principles  

on page 2 
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Five Guiding Principles 

 Here are those statements/ideals we approved: 

 

Purpose Statement: òWe are called to welcome all 
through our words and actions, sharing the love of 
Christ and the Gospel made known through the word of 
God.ó  
Five Principles:  

1.       Jesus is Lord and Savior. 

2.      Share Godõs love with all people. 

3.       We are to be Godõs servants to the 
world ð (addressing injustice and struggles 
that are social, moral, economic and legal.) 

4.      We are all ministers of the Gospel and 
we encourage others to be the same. 

5.      We are to continue growing in our faith, 
offering opportunities for learning, joyful wor-
ship, and opportunities for service.  

 

May the Holy Spirit guide us, inspire us, and 

 energize us to fulfill our calling. 

In Christ 

Pastor Dave 

                      Pastor Capital Fund 

In July of 1971 Hope held its first service  in the Com-
munity Center in  Citrus Springs. We have come a long 
way having grown to our present property and having 
been served by 12 pastors since then including our In-
terim Pastor Dave Bradford, we now need to call a new 
pastor. Your Long Range Planning Committee, Finance 
Committee and Church Council has spent many hours 
discussing what Hope needs to grow and maintain a 
thriving ministry in our community. The bottom line is 
all agree we need to commit to a full time pastor for at 
least five years.                   (cont. on next page) 

Pastor Capital Fund 
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 Pastor Capital Fund (cont.)                               

Our reserves and the endowment fund would almost supplement our regular income 
in order to do that, but we would deplete reserves and emergency funds. The com-
mittees working for you have determined we need to raise $150,000 to guarantee a 
five year commitment to a full time pastor and have started a capital fund raising 
campaign to raise that money over the next five years. 

A capital fund is a set of fundraising and outreach activities focused on raising mon-
ey for a specific defined need. Hope's need is to call a full time pastor for a mini-
mum of five years. 

We are asking you to pledge to that campaign over and beyond your normal giving. 
While $150,000 sounds like a lot of money it is about an average of  $10 per week 
per member. Obviously some will by necessity give less and others will give more to 
make up the difference. 

Before you decide on the amount of your gift, please prayerfully consider the gen-
erosity that God has shown you, the importance of the mission we have been given, 
and the staggering returns that God promises to the cheerful giver. Enclosed  is a 
pledge card. When completed, please return it in the collection basket, to the 
church office or mail it to the church P.O Box. 

Thank you for your generous contribution. It will help assure that Hope will have a 
full time pastor who will as Acts 20:28 says "28 Keep watch over yourselves and all 
the flock of which the Holy Spirit has made you overseers. Be shepherds of the 
church of God. which he bought with his own blood." 
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  Council Minutes  

Hope Evangelical Church Council Minutes 
                                                    August 9, 2017 

 
1.  Call to order 7:05 pm  
2.  Roll call 
 Pastor Bradford P; Steve Northsea P; Hans Witter P; Victor Kahler P; Harold Skidmore P; Renate Wilms-Rovin P; Julia 
Southard P; Larry Casper P; Judy Howe P; Linda Becker P; Meredith Press P; Emilio De Valle A; Diane Kahler P; Casey Gaylardo E. 
3.  Devotion ð Pastor Dave ð John Bailey ð Christian Worldliness and More ð Philippians 4 
4.  Opening Prayer - Given by Pastor Dave 
5.  Visitors ð There were no visitors 
6.  Adoption of the August 9, 2017 Agenda 
 a.  Additions/corrections 
 Two items were added to New Business 
 b.  Approved ð A Motion was made and seconded to accept the Agenda as revised.  Motion passed unanimously. 
7.  Secretary Report of July 12, 2017 
 a.  Additions/corrections 
 b.  Approved ð A Motion was made and seconded to accept the Secretaryõs report as corrected.  Motion passed unanimously. 
8.  Report of the Treasurer 
 a.  The Treasurer advised that there was not enough money to put the $1,000 into the Pastorõs fund to call a permanent Pas-
tor last month. 
 b.  Accepted ð A motion was made and seconded to accept the Treasurerõs report.  Motion passed unanimously. 
9.  Report of Pastor ð Pastor discussed four things to increase lay leadership in our congregation: 
 a.  Continue to ask people to do things; renew people face-to-face 
 b.  convince and encourage in loving way instead of criticizing the way they might want to do things; 
 c.  Promise them support to help make them feel comfortable and want to help; 
 d.  Let go and let God work within our new leaders. 
Leadership is a big issue within our congregation 
10.  Reports of Council Liaison 
 a.  Outreach Committee (Liaison ð Renate) ð There was a discussion about joining the Dunnellon Chamber of Commerce.  Diane 
informed us that we already are members.  
  1.  Outreach suggested that we place an ad on the new map that the Dunnellon Chamber is getting ready to put out.  
This map goes to new people moving into the community and people who visit the Chamber for information about the community.  This 
ad costs $425.  The church would receive 20 copies which was decided that we would keep two and return the rest to the Chamber to 
hand out.   After a lengthy discussion, a motion was made and seconded to place the ad.  Motion passed unanimously.   
  2.  A discussion was held regarding advertising in the newspaper that Citrus Springs has that goes to all homeown-
ers in Citrus Springs.  This will be looked into.  
  3.  There will be a flea market on September 23, 2017.  The Boy Scouts will have a pancake breakfast in conjunction 
with the flea market.  A motion was made a seconded to hold the flea market, pancake breakfast.  Motion passed unanimously.   
  4.  We will again hold an Apple Fest on November 4, 2017.  Motion was made and seconded.  Motion passed unani-
mously.  We will investigate having the shredder truck available at this event. 
  5.  It was suggested that we again participate in the Citrus Springs Christmas parade and that we also participate 
in the Dunnellon Christmas parade this year.   A motion was made and seconded that we participate in both of these parades.  Motion 
passed unanimously. 
  6.  Meredith brought up that she would be willing to teach basket making to the Boy Scouts as they have a badge 
they can earn for this activity.  Meredith has spoken with Rebecca regarding this and Rebecca said she thought it was a good idea.  A 
motion was made and seconded to allow Meredith to take on this challenge.  Motion passed unanimously. 
  7.  The Good Grief workshop is set for August 30 and will be conducted by Hospice.   The hope is that this will lead 
to us hosting grief groups on a regular basis. 
  8.  Stephen Ministry ð The Outreach committee was questioning whether the congregation is using them to their 
potential.  Steve explained that they are usually one-on-one situation.   They donõt usually visit homebound or people in the hospital.  
We need to keep educating the congregation regarding what Stephen Ministers do and how they can use them. 
  b.  Finance Committee (Liaison ð Hans) ð  Np report. 
 c.  Worship Committee (Liaison ð Harold) ð Met and decided to keep the setting we are using until Advent. 
 d.  Digital Committee (Liaison ð Steve) ð We are now able to again record the sermons thanks to Harold.  Our sign is up and 
working again and can be programmed from home.  The sign that was originally in the front of the church will be put back into use.  Vic 
will check to see if we still have the letters for this sign. 
 e.  The church calendar will be put on the website.  This calendar will replace the google calendar.  Barb will e-mail Steve who 
will put the activities on this calendar.  These posting will contain, date, time and place.  This calendar will be accessible to everyone 
from home.  The calendar on the wall in the secretaryõs office and this calendar should always match. 
 f.  Long Range Planning (Liaison ð Casey) ðCapital Campaign - There will be a presentation at the end of the Sunday service 
regarding what a capital campaign is and how we can make it happen in order for us to get a full-time pastor.  We will be out of funds in 
five years if we do not start to raise money now.  The campaign will be called òFull-Time Pastor Capital Fundó.  We will do pledge cards 
for the congregation to fill out and do a thermometer to keep the congregation up-to-date on how the campaign is going.  Pastor Dave 
will talk to Tim and Annieõs to see if they will do a Blue Grass Concert to help raise funds.  We feel our congregation will not grow with-
out a full-time pastor and we need more money in order to accomplish that goal. 
 g.  Property (Liaison ð Vic) -  The property committee donated 122 hours of volunteer time in the last month.  This total does 
not include maintenance on the pond and programming of the sign.  There is always plenty of work to do to keep Hope up and running so 
if you find a little bit of time on your hands please consider helping out.  Thanks to Vic and his helpers for keeping the property in good 
shape. 
 h.  Call Committee (Liaison-  Harold) ð We have been informed by the Synod that Harold does have a vote on the Call Commit-
tee as the Liaison.  
11.  Old Business 
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   Minutes (cont.)                                         

12.  New Business 
 a.  We have been asked by Good Shephard to join them at Halloween for Trunk or Treat.  We will explore this and get more 
information regarding where, when, etc. and discuss at next council meeting. 
 b.  Pastor Dave has been contacted by the Synod to see if we want to participate in Dreamers.  The synod feels we would be a 
good fit for this.  The church council would become Dream Leaders, there would be a Friday night dinner and a Saturday Retreat.  There 
was a discussion regarding whether this might be overload at this time given all of the retreats we had during the transition period and 
if maybe it would be more advantage to do it after we call our new pastor.   Pastor will talk to synod and we will think about it and have 
more discussions at our next council meeting. 
13.  Consent Agenda ð  
 a.  Cub Scouts Blue and Gold Banquet ð Saturday March 17, 2018 
 b.  Pastor Dave off Thursday August 24 and Sunday August 27, 2017. 
A motion was made and seconded to approve these dates.  Motion passed unanimously  
14.  Hope Council Highlights August 2017 
1. Made aware that the Hopeõs email address has now changed to helc@brighthouse.com and that the old address will soon expire so all 
should use the new. 
2.Approved events such as: 

Indoor and Outdoor Flea Market with a Boy Scout Breakfast at 8 AM on Saturday September 23, 2017 
Possible Trunk or Treat Activity on Halloween with Good Shepherd Lutheran 
Apple Fest Saturday November 4, 2017 
Participation in both the Citrus Springs and Dunnellon Christmas Parades 

3. reminder to participate in two upcoming August workshops: 
Wednesday August 16 at 2 PM - Pre-Planning Workshop 
Wednesday August 30 at 2 PM - Grief Workshop 

4. Reminded members of the purpose statement which reads, "Centered in Christ, we are called to welcome all through our words 
and actions, sharing the love of Christ and the Gospel made known through the word of God.ó 
5. Reminded members of the five guiding principles which read: 
 1. Jesus is Lord and Savior. 

 2. Share Godõs love with all people. 
 3. We are to be Godõs servants to the world ð (addressing injustice and struggles that are social, moral, economic and 

legal.) 
 4. We are all ministers of the Gospel and we encourage others to be the same. 
 5. We are to continue growing in our faith, offering opportunities for learning, joyful worship, and opportunities for 

service." 
15.  Adjournment: 
 Motion made and seconded that the meeting be adjourned.  Motion passed unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m. 
 

 

 

 

 

1.Pastor Dave led us in prayers of thankfulness and gratitude that Hope suffered 
no damage and we also prayed for all in need due to Irma.  

2. Approved an estate planning workshop by Joe Pippin on September 29th at 2 
PM in Luther Hall.  

3. Used the calling tree effectively and plan to make it better and use it again 
when needed.  

4. Pledge Cards for Pastor Capital Fund and member surveys for the call process 
will be distributed to all members at the beginning of all services in about two 
weeks.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Council Highlights September 13, 2017 
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Operation Christmas Child      October Celebrations 
This is the last month of collecting 
for the 2017 shoebox ministry. We 
are well on our way to at least 100 
boxes to be shipped in November. 

 

Thank you for continuing  to support 
this wonderful outreach ministry! 

 

After the hurricane in the Islands, 
Texas, and Florida they are sure to 
be receiving some of the Christmas 
shoeboxes. 

 

We will be delivering the filled boxes 
to our drop-off destination on No-
vember 13. 

 

Carole Warden 

 

 

   $9.00 will pay for one box! 

 

           Thank you! 

 

 

Birthdays 
 

We have a birthday/anniversary 
file but it needs updating! 

If you have a birthday or anniver-
sary date that you would like pub-
lished in future newsletters, 
please contact the church office. 

   
   
Birthdays 
2 Steve Northsea 
6     Peggy Schade 
10 Kay Schaller 
24  Helen Van Horn 
26 Francine Richard  
31  Alice Doyle 
 Eberhardt Rues 
 
Anniversaries 
 9 Ron & Meredith Press(11) 
14  Luis & Aida Diaz (48) 
18 Edith & Dick Regan (9) 
27 Paul & Yvonne Popke (58) 
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Thanks to Vic and the Property 
Committee for getting Hope ready 
for the Hurricane and the clean-up 
after the storm. 

Thanks to the Phone Committee for 
getting the word out to everyone. 

We all have so much to be thankful 
for- I appreciate that we can come 
together and do the Lordõs work. 

   

Carole Warden 

 

Homebound  Members of Hope 
are: 

Helen Van Horn 

Joan Layton 
                                      

 

Thank You!       Did You Ever Wonder...? 

 

Did you ever wonder who wrote òA 
MIGHTLY FORTRESS IS OUR GOD?ó 
1529 

We think of Martin Luther as a great re-
former. Bible translator, political leader, 
fiery preacher, and theologian. But he 
was also a musician, having been born to 
an area of Germany known for its music. 
There in his little Thurigian village, young 
Martin grew up listening to his mother 
sing. He joined a boysõ choir that sang at 
weddings and funerals. He became profi-
cient with the flute (recorder) and his 
volcanic emotions often erupted in song. 
ôWhen the Protestant Reformation be-
gan, Luther was determined to restore 
worship to the German Church. He 
worked with skilled musicians to create 
new music for Christians to be sung in 
the vernacular. He helped revive congre-
gational singing and wrote many hymns.  

Often, he òborrowedó popular secular 
melodies for his hymns, thought occa-
sionally for a time brought criticism and 
he was òcompelled to let the devils have 
it back againó because it was too closely 
associated with bars and taverns.  

In the forward of a book, Luther once 
wrote, òNext to the Word of God, the 
noble art of music is the greatest treas-
ure to the world. It controls our 
thoughts, minds, hearts, and spirits. A 
person who does not regard music as a 
marvelous creation of God does not de-
serve to be called a human being. He 
should be permitted to hear nothing but 
the braying of asses and the grunting of 
hogsó. Lutherõs most famous hymn is òEin 
fests Burg is unser Gottó ôA Mighty For-
tress Is Our God. ò Based on Psalm 46, 
it reflects Lutherõs awareness of our 
intense struggle with Satan. In diffi-
culty and danger, Luther would often 
resort to the song, saying to his asso-
ciate, òCome, Phillip, let us sing the 
46th Psalmó. 

Homebound 
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 500 Years         

500 Years of Reformation 

On October 31, much of the culture will 
be focused on shouts of "trick or treat" 
and things that go bump in the night. Lu-
therans and other protestants, however, 
have something far more worthy of at-
tention to celebrate on October 31- 
Reformation Day. 

The Protestant Reformation was the 
16th-century religious, political, intellec-
tual and cultural upheaval that is per-
haps the greatest movement of Godõs 
Spirit since the days of the Apostles. At 
the time, few would have suspected that 
the sound of a mallet striking the castle 
church door in Wittenberg, Germany, 
would soon be heard around the world. 
Martin Luther nailed his ninety-five the-
ses to the church door on October 31, 
1517 and provoked a debate that finally 
resulted in the Protestant Reformation. 

Martin Luther (1483 - 1546) is one of 
the most significant figures God has 
used in the last five centuries. A law 
student and university lecturer turned 
Augustinian monk initially protesting the 
popeõs attempt to sell salvation, Luther 
and his study of Scripture soon led him 
to battle the Roman Catholic Church on 
issues including the primacy of the Bible 
over church tradition and the means by 
which we are found righteous in the 
sight of God. 

This issue of salvation by grace alone is 
probably Lutherõs most significant con-
tribution to Christian theology. Though 
preached clearly in the New Testament 
and found in the writings of many of the 
church fathers, the bishops and priests 
of Luther's time mostly ignored the 
truth that our own good works cannot 
merit our salvation. Salvation is by grace 
alone through faith alone, and good 

works result from our faith. They are 
not added to it as the grounds for our 
right standing in the Lordõs eyes (Eph. 
2:8-10).  

Martin Lutherõs re-emphasis of this 
truth led to a whole host of other 
church and societal reforms and much of 
what we take for granted in the West 
would have likely been impossible had he 
never graced the scene. Lutherõs trans-
lation of the Bible into German put the 
Word of God in the hands of the people 
enabling lay people to study God's word 
themselves. He put the liturgy in the  
language of the common person so that 
non-scholars could hear and understand 
the preached word of God and worship 
with true understanding. Luther recap-
tured the biblical view of the priesthood 
of all believers, showing all people that 
their work had purpose and dignity be-
cause in it they can serve their Creator. 

Today, Lutherõs legacy lives on in the 
creeds and confessions of Protestant 
bodies worldwide; but particularly in us 
as Lutherans. Let us consider his im-
portance this Reformation Day, October 
31, 2017, 500 years later. May we be ea-
ger to preach the Gospel of God to the 
world and thereby spark a new refor-
mation of church and culture. 
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     ANGEL TREE                      Bones of the Church 

 

         Still looking for a family to 
òadoptó for 
our Christmas 
Angel Tree. 
All names will 
be kept pri-
vate and con-
fidential. 
 

 

 

 

A special and heartfelt Thank 
You to Victor Kahler 

Maintenance of our church is a big 
job and Victor literally lives at the 
church to take care of countless, 
never ending issues and problems. 
He has some helpers but the brunt 
of it rests on his broad shoulders. 
We were very lucky re Irma's im-
pact but Vic boarded up windows 
of the sanctuary and covered vital 
equipment just in case our fickle-
minded roof would not withstand 
the relentless rain.  Almost every 
day, something breaks down from 
lawn mowers to computers and in 
many cases it is : VICTOR TO THE 
RESCUE. Make it your business 
and thank him for his dedication 
to HOPE. 

A grateful parishioner. 

 

The òbodyó of the church has four 
kinds of bones: 

1. The WISHbones are those folks 
who spend all their time wishing 
someone else would do all the work. 

2. The JAWbones are those who do 
all the talking and very little else. 

3. The KNUCKLEbones are those who 
knock everything anyone else tries 
to do. 

4. The BACKbones are those who get 
under the load and get the work 
done. 

  What kind of bone are you? 

 

Thanks to Russ Telfer for the inter-
esting and humorous message! 

 
 

 

 

THE MEMORIAL GARDEN-TAKE A 
LOOK! 

Itõs peaceful and quiet. Just a nice 
place to meditate. But LOOK! not only 
peaceful and quiet but itõs alive with 
gold fish and beautiful water lilies. 
Itõs a lovely place to spend a few mo-
ments in prayer or just feeling at 
peace. DONõT MISS IT! 

The Memorial Garden at Hope 

Special Thanks! 



 

Volume 43 Issue 10 Page 10 

You are Invited! 

The Father Christmas Benefit Ball is celebrating its 20th year of supporting 
the Serving Our Savior Food Pantry. Last year we were able to raise more 
than $11,000 to help support those in need in Citrus County. 

 

The Ball is the primary fund raiser for S.O.S. We provide 500 families month-
ly. An example in June-38,885 pounds of food was distributed to 646 families 
with 1,733 members. In addition 2,000 pounds of dog food and 1,000 pounds 
of cat food were given to those families in need of pet food.  

 

Think about supporting Father Christmas Ball. Tickets are forthcoming at 
$50.00 each. The event is Friday evening December 1 from 5:30 to 10:30 P.M. 
at the Chet Cole Enrichment Center in Crystal River. Itõs an evening  of music, 
eating, and dancing. Better than ever before with Silent Auction, Quilt Raffle, 
and 50/50. 

 

Itõs a time for fun and happy that we have given to such a wonderful Outreach 
Ministry as Serving Our Savior. 

 

See Casey Gaylardo or call her at 352-489-7697. 

 

 

 
SOS Ministry was started by Shep-
herd of the Hills Episcopal Church 
parishioners as an outreach minis-
try. In 2002, they distributed food 
bags to 10 people in one month. In 
2010, four area churches joined 
forces and the current organization 
was formed. 

Our mission is to lend a helping hand 
to individuals and families of all siz-
es who are below the poverty line as 
measured by the USDA and offer 
them wholesome food and clothing. 

What is S.O.S.? 
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Celebrating 500 Years of Grace     Coming in November            

This year marks the 500th anniver-
sary of Martin Luther nailing the 95 
Theses on to the church door. 

 

To celebrate this anniversary occa-
sion we will be showing the movie 
òRick Steves Luther and the Refor-
mationó at 4pm. This movie will 
weave the story of Martin Luther 
into the big historic sweep dealing 
candidly with Lutherõs human foi-
bles and weaknesses. This script will 
explain concepts people may have 
heard but didnõt really understand-
concepts like relics, purgatory, in-
dulgences, and to delve into the 
Counter-Reformation, the Thirty 
Years War, and Lutheran notions 
like the òpriesthood of all believ-
ers.ó 

 

After the movie there will be a 
light supper of brats and sauer-
kraut. 

WHY-CELEBRATING 500 YEARS 
OF GRACE 

WHEN-OCTOBER 29 AT 4PM 

WHERE-HOPE LUTHERANS 
CHURCH SANCTUARY AND LU-
THER HALL 

FOOD-LIGHT SUPPER OF BRATS 
AND SAUERKRAUT 

Hope Evangelical Lutheran Church is 
pleased to announce the introduc-
tion of an electronic option for 
making regular offerings. Contribu-
tions can now be debited automati-
cally from you checking or savings 
account or processed using you 
credit or debit card. Our new elec-
tronic giving program offers con-
venience for you and much-needed 
donation consistency for our con-
gregation. 

 

If you are currently giving on a 
weekly basis, you will no longer need 
to write out 52 checks a year or 
prepare 52 envelopes. And, when 
travel, illness or other circumstanc-
es prevent you from attending ser-
vices, this program will allow your 
weekly offerings to continue on an 
uninterrupted basis. 

 

An authorization form and a 
òFrequently Asked Questionsó flyer 
are available from the church of-
fice.  
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Hopeõs Photos 

Pictures below and on the following page are photos courtesy of Judy Thomason at 
The Rev. George Martin Meslowõs Memorial Service reception in Luther Hall on Au-

gust 29, 2017. 

 

 

 

 



 

Volume 43 Issue 10 

.      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Page 13 

 

 

 

CAUTION 

PAY ATTENTION ESPECIALLY IN 
THE PARKING LOT 

Hope has become òhomeó to 2 gopher 
tortoises. They are protected animals 
in Florida. Why they seem to want to 
walk across the parking lot, I do not 
know but they do. Please use extra 
caution when in the parking lot coming 
or going or even backing up. We cer-
tainly donõt want to harm them.  

Maybe we should even name them. 
What do you think? 

òProcrastination is the art of keeping 
up with yesterday.ó Don Marquis 

 

òSometimes itõs worse  to win than to 
lose.ó Billie Holiday, American jazz 
singer (1915-1959) 

 

òThere are two kinds of worries-
those you can do something about 
and those you canõt. Donõt spend any 
time on the latter.ó Duke Ellington, 
American jazz artist (1899-1974)  

 

òYou know youõre old when your walk-
er has an airbagó Phyllis Diller (1917-
2012) 

 

òI personally believe that each of us 
was put here for a purpose to build, 
not to destroy. If I can make people 
smile, than I have served my purpose 
for God.ó Red Skelton (1913-1997) 

 

òDonõt cry because itõs over. Smile 
because it happened.ó Dr. Seuss-
Theodor Seuss Geisel (3/2/04-
9/24/97) 

                                                                                                                                   Quotable Quotes 

Hopeõs Tortoises 


